SE2050 ASELA Meeting: 25/02/2021 Time: 9.45am/11.00am
Present: Cllr R. Gledhill (RG) – Chair

Cllr C. Hossack (CH) – Vice-Chair

Cllr S. Wootton (SW), Cllr J Stanley (JS), and Cllr I. Gilbert (IG). 
CEx: A. Hutchings (AH), J Stephenson (JS), L Carpenter (LC), A. Griffin (AG), S. Logan (SL) and C. Mills (CM).
Also present: R. Harris (RH) (Secretariat) and M Whiteley (MW) (Programme Director)
Apologies: Cllr Callaghan
Minutes
1.
Tribute: D. Marchant

The Leaders and CEx held a one minute silence in tribute for David Marchant who sadly passed away recently after a short illness.  Leaders and CEx paid tribute to David and extended their condolences to his family and friends for their sad loss.
Cllr Gledhill proposed that we find an aspect of the South Essex Estuary Park as a means of providing an appropriate memorial to David.

2.
Minutes held 25th February 2021

The minutes of the meeting held on 25th February 2021 were confirmed as a correct record.

3.
ASELA New University

The Leaders received and considered a report presenting the independent feasibility study carried out by Hatch commissioned by ASELA to look at the potential for developing a new generation Technical University in South Essex, building on the work undertaken with ECC, Basildon BC and the National Infrastructure Commission (NIC) and the ASELA Growth and Recovery Prospectus.  The Executive Summary report and the full study from Hatch were presented for information.
Leaders discussed the report and noted the findings of the feasibility study, in particular the strong viability and business case for a new Technical University in South Essex.

The new University would be founded on a public-private partnership and will be a prestigious and high quality employer-led institution delivering higher level technical education with a clear route to high skilled employment.
A significant amount of work will take place over the next three months to develop the full business case and achieve the timescales for the first Apprenticeship Degree courses to be delivered in September 2023.

AGREED:

1.  That the findings of the Feasibility Study and the viability for a new Technical University for SE, be endorsed.

2. That further work be undertaken over the next three months to develop a partnership model to take the project forward and that a further report be presented to Leaders in July 2021.

3. That a full business case and business plan be developed and presented to Leaders by November 2021.

4.
ASELA and Homes England
The Leaders received a presentation providing an overview of the Homes England and MHCLG Strategic Place Partnership model for accelerated housing delivery and the next steps towards an ASELA partnership proposition with Homes England and the MHCLG.  
Leaders discussed the significant opportunities for economic and social returns which were significantly wider than only delivering homes.  Leaders also recognised that formal governance arrangements are a pre-requisite of the Strategic Place Partnership model.

AGREED:
That the presentation on the Strategic Place Partnership, in particular the significant opportunities and the requirement for formal governance arrangements, be noted.

5.
Communications

Leaders received an update on communication and engagement activity and the work taking place to further enhance and support Leaders around key messages.

Leaders also discussed and commented on the draft South Essex Growth Programme newsletter which provides an update on the ASELA work (i.e. Thames Freeport, SEE Park and the new Technical University) aimed at MPs and Councillors.

AGREED:

1. That the South Essex Growth Programme /ASELA update newsletter, subject to minor amendments and the addition of a short tribute to David Marchant, be endorsed and sent to MPs and Councillors.

2. That a communications and engagement plan be presented to Leaders for consideration in May/June 2021.
6.
Date and time of future meetings

The next two meetings will be arranged for May and June 2021.
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